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Meat to be imported from third countries must be certified as deriving from animals which
have been handled in the slaughterhouse and at the time of slaughter in accordance with the
relevant EU legislation. The Commission carries out audits in third countries to verify that
these conditions are met.

The EU and Mercosur negotiated provisions to further enhance cooperation on animal welfare
in the framework of the agreement. The Dialogues chapter of the agreement sets out
conditions for a dialogue, in a long-term process of enhancing animal welfare conditions
internationally — including via specific working groups.

Products subjected to Sanitary and Phytosanitary (SPS) requirements, including poultry meat
have to comply with the EU SPS import requirements to enter in the EU. In the case of the
meat fraud scandal, the different measures put in place show the firm commitment of the
Commission to keep the Brazilian situation under strict scrutiny with the readiness to adopt
any further measure to ensure the health protection of EU citizens.

The Commission will continue adopting any measure that proves necessary to protect the
health of the EU consumers.

The Trade and Sustainable Development chapter of the agreement includes binding
commitments on the effective implementation of multilateral environmental agreements, such
as the Paris Agreement, under which Brazil has made substantive pledges. Once the
agreement is in force, it will be an additional instrument for further engagement and ways of
dialogue, implementation monitoring and joint cooperation, including on climate matters.



